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July 11, 2023 
 
Ms. Laura Lagacé 
Controller 
Town of The Pas 
P.O. Box 870,  
81 Edwards Avenue, 
The Pas, MB  R9A 1K8 
 
Dear Ms. Lagacé 
 
 
Re:  Town of The Pas – The Pas Water and Wastewater Utility –  
 Surcharge to Recover Debenture Servicing Costs – Lagoon Upgrade 
 Effective July 1, 2023 
 
I am pleased to enclose a certified copy of the Public Utilities Board Order No. 
80/23. Please review the Board Order for full details.  

Please note that the Town of The Pas is required to follow the below directives: 

1. The Town of The Pas, The Pas Water and Wastewater Utility, debenture 

surcharge of $2.43 per 1,000 gallons per account per quarter BE AND IS 

HEREBY APPROVED to be collected over a period of 25 years, effective July 1, 

2023 until June 30, 2048 or until the debenture is fully recovered, whichever 

comes first. 

2. The Town of the Pas, The Pas Water and Wastewater Utility, is to provide notice 

of the decisions found in this Order to its customers as soon as possible, with a 

copy submitted to the Public Utilities Board. 

3. The Town of The Pas is to monitor its water sales/consumption closely and 

submit an application to vary the debenture surcharge, if required. 

You will note fees owing on the Order amount to $150.00. Please make your cheque 
payable to the Minister of Finance. There will be no separate invoice issued. The Board 
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Order is the invoice and amounts owed are stated within. Please quote Board Order 
number with payment. 

If you have any questions about the requirements contained in the Order, please do not 
hesitate to contact me. 

Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Frederick Mykytyshyn 
Assistant Associate Secretary 


